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Commanderôs Message 
By Alex Kolander, 414-322-8702 

 

GREETINGS FELLOW 

LEGIONAIRES: 

Again, it is a pleasure to report a 

positive cash flow for the last period 

and another increase in volunteers who have stepped 

up to help us reduce our payroll. Please call Lylette 

Smith or Jennifer Michaels to volunteer. (Telephone 

numbers in the newsletter). 

Naturally, another way to help our Legion stay solvent 

and enable us to carry out our mission is to attend our 

post functions. Monday night Tacos and drawing, 

Thursday night Cook-in and music, (1st Thursday 

night of the month will be live music with Bobby 

Way), and the other Thursdays will be Karaoke, 

Friday night Fish Fry and music in the Lounge, and 

Saturday drawing and lunch. 

Please attend our Silent March event on the 16th of 

September, with assembly at 0900 and at 0950 we will 

form up for the actual march of about Ĳ miles. This is 

a First District event that we have the privilege of 

hosting and will have many dignitaries in attendance, 

not to mention television coverage. The Silent March 

is to honor and reflect on all those soldiers, especially 

from Wisconsin, who have been missing in action and 

prisoners of war. This is a somber event, with the 

actual march conducted in total silence to the beat of a 

drum! After the march, we will conduct a ceremony at 

which a black balloon will be released for each listed 

missing soldier from Wisconsin. The ceremony will 

bring tears to your eyes and bring realization to each 

one of us the sacrifice soldiers make to keep our 

country free. 
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Service Officerôs Messageé     

By Richard Strehlow  

(262-641-0977) 

Last Bugle (Members)é  

Robert McCartan Korea 

Last Bugle (Non-Members):  

Donald Seefeld Korea      Frederick Nelson Vietnam 

Richard Wiedeman WWII      Vincent Testroet Korea 

John Gunn Korea                        Victor Baker Korea 

Daniel Newville Peace Time     Gordon Jaeger WWII 

Herbery Engel WWII          Edward Helfenstein VN  

John Kleinschmidt WWII         Robert Kailing WWII 

John Whittle Vietnam          Norman Rupnow WWII 

Mardell Christian Peace Time    James Schmidt WWII 

  

Sick Bay:   

Joseph Fonte 

(Commander Cont.) 

Another way for members to help us out is to sign up 

for doing a Saturday lunch. The sign-up sheet is on the 

bulletin board next to the bar.  You will get reimbursed 

for the cost of the food you buy and the profit goes to 

the post. You get the satisfaction of showing off your 

selection of, perhaps your favorite food offering, and 

the fact that you have contributed to our bottom line.   

I close this article with a quote from the bible. 

Anyone who claims to be in the light, but hates a 

brother or sister is still in darkness. Anyone who loves 

their brother and sister lives in the light, and there is 

nothing in them to make them stumble.  

Get rid of all bitterness, rage and anger, brawling and 

slander, along with every form of malice. 

Until the next time, God Bless each and every one of 

you!  

Notes of Interest: 

I would like to thank the following families and groups 

for their generous contributions to our Post for the 

Honor Guardôs service for their loved ones. The Sinur 

Family, The Michalski Family, The Esser Family, The 

The Felhofer Family, The Clow Family, and The 

Iannantuoni Family. 

Honor Guard News: 

Your Post 449 Honor Guard will be leading the 

American Legionôs 1st District Silent March which will 

occur on Saturday, September 16th  at 9:00am. The 

March will be about Ĳ of a mile starting at the Post and 

circling the block. A very solemn ceremony will take 

place after the March in honor of all the Wisconsin 

POWôs and MIAôs who are still missing. Please try to 

attend this event, as we have scheduled many Legion 

and Local dignitaries to be present. It will also honor all 

POWôs & MIAôs from previous wars. 

V.A. News & Info: 

1- The Senate Armed Services Committee has voted to 

their version of the National Defense Authorization Act 

bill (S 1519), which the committee approved before 

Congress began its July 4 holiday break. If the Senate 

NDAA passes, working-age retirees will no longer be 

exempt from a host of higher TRICARE fees. The 

Senate bill also would cut combined Basic Allowance 

for Housing for dual service couples with children, and 

the military pay raise next January would be capped at 

2.1 percent, as President Trump proposed, versus the 

House bill's support of a 2.4 percent hike to match 

recent private sector wage growth. 

2-Within the next decade, it may be possible for a 

Veteran to use a simple nasal spray to reduce pain if an 

ambitious research study at the Southeast Louisiana 

Veterans Health Care System completes early stage 

laboratory investigation and moves to human clinical 

trials. Dr. Nicholas Gilpin, who recently was awarded a 

research grant from the Department of Veterans Affairs 

(VA), is working to identify the neurobiological 

mechanisms in underlying heightened pain states in the 

context of alcohol dependence and stress disorders. 

Gilpin and his staff are working to develop therapeutic 

http://www.neworleans.va.gov
http://www.neworleans.va.gov
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strategies that reduce pain in Veterans living with 

PTSD and/or alcohol use disorder. 

3-The Department of Veterans' Affairs Center for 

Women Veterans and the National Association of State 

Women Veterans Coordinators (NASWVC) are now 

partners in serving women veterans. The new partners 

will collaborate to advance and improve the quality of 

life for women Veterans by working to enhance 

accessibility to services, evaluate existing programs and 

gain information from the individuals that directly serve 

women Veterans. 

4-The Life Under Kinetic Evolution (LUKE) arm, the 

world's most advanced commercial prosthetic, is about 

to change the lives of Veterans and others with upper 

arm amputations. Unlike less-advanced prosthetics, the 

entire LUKE arm can move as one unit, reducing the 

labor-intensive process of controlling one joint at a 

time. The LUKE arm also features the first 

commercially available powered shoulder, with up to 

10 powered degrees of freedom. 

5-The new 'Forever GI Bill' is going to President 

Donald Trump to be signed into law. The bill ends the 

15-year limit veterans had to use their education 

benefits, and corrects a Pentagon deployment 

authorization that has kept thousands of National 

Guardsmen and reservists from accumulating earned 

education benefits. 

 

RememberééThat all gave some, but many gave all!                           

Assistant Adjutant Report 
 

Jim Noonan 

P) 414 889 6306 

Thank you to all the Early Birds. With 

you renewing early it helps the American 

Legion save money on postage and paperwork. I 

encourage all to renew and become an Early Bird. You 

can do so online at wilegion.org  or by mailing in your 

renewal notice to the Post.  If you renew via the USPS 

please include on the form your phone # and an e-mail 

please. If you donôt mind please also write on the form 

your ERA (WWII, Koreaéetc), your branch of service 

and your birthdate. This helps us keep the national 

records up to date. You might want to look into being a 

PUFL. We are paid up for life and never again need to 

worry about renewing or dues going up. 

Thank you to all the volunteers who have moved on to 

doing other things. Your hard work over the years has 

helped make our Post as great as it is. This does open 

up the opportunity for others to step up and help out at 

one or another of the functions of the Post. If you do 

this as a family, your children or grandchildren can get 

service hours for school. We have many opportunities 

to help in fund raising, food service, Post upkeep or just 

generally helping out. The hours you give do not need 

to be overbearing and you just might meet some new 

friends and have fun doing so. 

1st Vice message 
 

From Walter Gerke 

414-771-7961 

 

At the July membership meeting, we 

held our first membership raffle sponsored and funded 

by the Cabin Committee.  We pulled three tickets, and 

no one with these numbers was present. Therefore 

there was no winner. The primary purpose of this raffle 

is to stimulate procuring new members.  We are all 

ambassadors of our post.  It is our collective duty to 

make every effort to increase our membership. If we 

don't grow, we will shrink. We are currently in the 

midst of membership renewal. If you haven't already 

paid your dues for 2018, please do so.  Also, encourage 

your fellow Legionaries to do the same. This is very 

important to your post.  

Report from the Bar Manager 
 

By: Darlene Baczek 

262-853-8413 

 

Fall will be here before we know it and 

that meanséfootball season!   

 

I would like to announce that beginning Sunday, 

September 10 the Post will be open on ALL 

SUNDAYôS from 11:30 a.m. to 10:00 p.m.   

https://www.va.gov/womenvet/
https://www.va.gov/womenvet/
tel:(414)%20771-7961


 

Notes from the Adjutant 
By Mike Cannon, 414-464-7885 
 

This yearôs Packer fund raiser started out 

a little slow in getting the raffle tickets 

printed and mailed out. We had a small 

but happy group of people come together 

to fold, stuff, label, and seal 1800 envelopes. The happy 

group was Darlene & Rich Baczek, John Frailing, Doug 

Weare, Lylette Smith, Dick Strehlow and myself. 

Thanks to Jim & Linda Cofta, Ricky Robinson, Sandy 

Waters, for getting the food ready by trimming, cutting and 

panning the corned beef.  

Also thanks to Linda Cofta for cashiering, Chris Cannon 

for bartending, and Jim Cofta for working the kitchen. 

Thanks to Lavonne Biedenbender, Sam Catura, and Mike 

Desrosiers for putting together all the gift baskets and 

running the raffle.  

Thanks to Frankie ñ DONò Sternisha for his musical talents 

in keep the place hopping. 

I want to say a special thank you to Mike Desrosiers for all 

his hard work in getting all the prizes for the raffle. Yes all 

the prizes!! Mike went to every business in the area to get 

them to give to the fund raiser. Thank you Mike.  

If you did not come to the post that day you missed good 

food and some old fashion good times. There are too many 

businesses to thank for all the donations. The fund raiser 

would not be successful without all the people who came 

and spent money to win a prize or have lunch. If I missed 

anyone who helped please contact me.  

Thank you. 
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Cabin Committee  
Al Reich 
ELM BROOK CABIN 

UPDATE  

Only 4 weeks left!    
 

Many thanks go out to the 
many fortunate renters who 
have taken advantage of a Postôs cabin this summer. 
This is your last chance for renting.  
 

Weôre confident that these remaining 4 weeks will be 
reserved quickly. So, donôt let these weeks slip 
awayééFall weeks are always a perfect time to 
enjoy Wisconsinôs north woods. 

CLICK  www.449cabins.org  for all the info and 

pics you need to make your vacation plans.  
  

Contact Al Reich at  (262) 523-4525   
to schedule the very best in vacationing!. 

 

 

 

2017  Kellett  Painter  Graff  

9/9 ð 9/16  $375  $375   

9/16 ð 9/23    $375  

9/23 ð 9/30  $375      

 

Help Honor Veterans at 1st 

District POW/MIA Silent 

March 

Brookfield, WI September 16, 2017:  American Legion 1st 

district will be hosting a silent march to honor our POW/

MIA Veterans who shall not be forgotten.  Gather 9:00 AM 

at Post 449.  Assemble at 9:50 AM in front of the parking lot.  

March starts at 10:00 AM from the Legion parking lot and 

ends back at the Legion parking lot.  The march is Ĳ of a 

mile.  A ceremony will follow at approximately 10:45 AM 

back at the 449 Legion Post where food and beverage will be 

available.  The march will be held rain or shine.  Please help 

us honor our POW/MIA Veterans. 

Cudworth-Stenz-Griesell-Smith American Legion Post 449 

is Wisconsinôs largest American Legion Post conveniently 

located on 124th St. in Brookfield, WI with full bar, kitchen, 

dining and banquet hall and live music.  Contact:   

Richard Strehlow P) 262.389.4638 or Anita ñSamò Catura  

P)414.418.0289 

Chaplainôs Corner... 
By Harvin Abrahamson, 414-462-0097 

 

One of the Apostles, Paul, strongly 

advised his beleivers to ñPray without 

ceasing.ò  1 Thessalonians 5-7. 

 

How many of us procrastinate in keeping our checkbooks in 

order, have regular physical exams and dental checkups?  

The answer is:  Too many and every day we hear of people 

who through neglect of their properties and their bodies run 

into serious, really serious difficulties! 

 

We also know that our lives would be better if we took the 

time to talk with our God. 

 

Next time you begin putting off a talk with God because you 

have something else seemingly important to doðSTOP and 

pray or you LOSE your spiritual power!  Think it over! 

http://www.449cabins.org


 

AUXILIARY DIRECTORY               

 

President      Kathy McCarthy    262-442-5703 
1st Vice President    Open        
2nd Vice President  Joan Felski      414-418-5816 
Secretary      Marion Kolsch     262-782-6079 
Treasurer      Darlene Baczek    262-853-8413 
Chaplain      Kathy Schiller     414-464-9210 
Membership     Anita ñSamò Catura   414-418-0289 
Sgt.-at-Arms    Bonnie Piszczek    414-257-3919 
Asst. Sgt.-at-Arms  Patricia Winter     414-476-2014 
Historian      Lilli Schwantes    262-785-5520 
Parliamentarian   Kitty Larkin      262-649-3399 
Jr. Past President  Lylette Smith     414-378-4107 
Member-at-Large   Anita ñSamò Catura   414-418-0289 
Member-at-Large   Monica Roux     414-462-1560 

AMERICAN LEGION 

AUXILIARY 

   Empowering Women, Inspiring Communities   
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The Presidentôs Messageé 
By Kathy McCarthy, 262-442-5703   
sixtyschld@yahoo.com 
 
Hello Everyone! 

Oh, how fast this summer has gone.  The 

next turn of the page it is September and 

fall is beginning.  A lot of good things are happening at the 

post.  Saturday. September 9th is Patriots Day sign in and 

raffle lunch.  We will be having an old fashion Norman 

Rockwell day at the post.  Checker board table cloths, hot 

dogs, brats, salads and apple pie.  This will give us a day to 

reflect on our past and the sacrifices that were given on, 

before and after 9/11.  A simple old fashion day of thanks 

is what we need to start our fall season.  If you can help in 

any way with desserts, salads, raffle prizes, liquor all is 

welcome to help our veterans as we continue to do. 

Saturday, September 16th we will be hosting the American 

Legion First District POW/MIA Silent March.  Please join 

us in this solemn march to a lone drum beat and ceremony 

to follow in the hall.  This is a great opportunity to make 

this a family walk.  A teaching tool to show how to respect 

the past to our children, grandchildren and great-grand 

children and the sacrifices made for their future. 

Donôt forget October 25th Halloween Lunch and Raffle and 

Saturday, November 18th Our Annual Fashion Show.  This 

year presented by CJ Banks and Christopher Banks. 

Happy Birthday to all our September Birthday Ladies.  

May you all have a wonderful day! 

On a short personal note: I would like to Thank Everyone 

for their, thoughts, prayers, cards and calls on my recovery 

of my knee replacement surgery.  I look forward to getting 

on my feet and spending time with you all. 

Until Next Month, 

Iôll see you at the post. 

 2nd Vice Report 
By Joan Felski, 414-463-5787  

 

Our Badger Girl Alexandra Dortzbach gave 

an informative report on her experience 

while attending the State Badger Girls. 

Thank you Alexandra. 

 

Also, I wanted to thank Laura Roche for stepping in as a 

Hostess for our August Meeting. 

We need Volunteers to Hostess our meetings.  This seems 

to be an ongoing problem. 

One lady Hostess isn't enough.  I shouldn't have to keep 

assisting with the hostessing. 

If we don't get more volunteers we will not have any treats 

after our meetings. 

We have over 500 members....We need you! 

 

Also, once again it's that time for school supplies.  We need 

Back Pack's.  We have a fair amount of other school 

supplies.  We can use all types of supplies.  However, 

Back Packs are needed.  Please drop them off at the post. 

 

The Ladies Auxiliary will be hostessing some upcoming 

events, please check the newsletter for these events & 

please support the events to keep our post alive. 

 

Thank you. 

Chaplainôs Message... 
By Kathy Schiller, 414-464-9210 

Hello Everyone:  

I hope everyone has enjoyed their summer, 

so far.  With September comes cooler days 

and nights. The kids are going back to 

school, the Packers start playing football 

again (my favorite), the Brewers are looking good, and 

all those with vegetable gardens are harvesting the fruits 

of their labor. 

 

Labor Day and Patriot Day (Sept. 11th.) is this month, 

as is the birthday of the Air Force.  Those of the Jewish 

faith will be celebrating Rosh Hashanah and Yom 

Kippur. Whatever you celebrate this month, please 

pause and remember all those who have gone before us, 
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Saturday, September 9th:    Patriots Red/White/Blue Day lunch and raffle 

(we can use desserts and raffle prizes). Our Unit continues to support 

many projects to assist the Veterans and the money raised at these special 

Saturday Sign in lunches and raffles goes towards that cause.  

Saturday, September 16th: The American Legion First District POW/

MIA Silent March here at Post 449. This is a Legion Family event and 

everyone is encouraged to show their respect and support as we march in 

silence, to the beat of a lone drum beat, remembering the POW/MIA. 

Following the march there will be a ceremony in the big hall. Food will 

be available following the ceremony (free will offering).  

Wednesday, September 20th:  Waukesha County Joint meeting in 

Hartland at 7pm 

Saturday, September 23rd:    ALA in the Know also held at Post 449   

 

THE COUNTY CORNER  ñITôS A FAMILY AFFAIRò 

I would like to take a little space to remind everyone of some important 

dates and happenings in the Waukesha County Council for September and 

October. Mark your calendars now! 

September 16th: I would encourage everyone in the First District 

(especially Waukesha County) and more so Unit 449 to participate in The 

American Legion First District POW/MIA Silent March. We will gather 

at 9am and begin lining up for the march approximately 9:50 and hit the 

street at 10am. Following the Ĳ mile march, there will be a ceremony in 

the hall.  

September 20th:  Joint Waukesha County meeting at the Hartland Post at 

7pm October 21st:   

Waukesha County Council Blanket Tie Project. We will begin at 9am and 

I am setting the goal higher due to the fact we should have even more 

participants. Bring your sharp scissors, fabric, friends, and neighbors and 

of course your S.M.I.L.E. Completed blankets will be distributed to area 

VA facilities, including The Hoptel, Union Grove, Zablocki VA and 

Dayton House. Be sure to come to the Waukesha County meeting for 

further discussion on the project and watch next monthôs County Corner.  

Thank you for your continued support.  

Sam Catura Waukesha County Council Pres.  

Notes From The Membership 

Teamé 
By Anita (Sam) Catura 

414-418-0289,  acatura@fmgllc.com  

This is the Department President Bonnie Jakubczykôs 

theme for the 2017-2018 year.  So I am asking 

everyone to always wear a SMILE, especially around 

the Post. Imagine a potential member who is visiting 

our Post and everyone has a SMILE. They will for 

sure think this is a wonderful place to hang out and they will want to find 

out why everyone is SMILING! This is such a great conversation starter 

and your opportunity to share what the American Legion Auxiliary is all 

about. Be sure to have an application in hand and offer to assist them in 

completing it. 

We have begun our new fiscal year and are in the process of collecting the 

2018 dues. If you are a newer member, who joined after April, you may 

not receive a renewal notice in September from National. Please see me 

and I can be sure your dues are up to date and you obtain your new 2018 

membership card timely. We want everyone to pay by 12/31/17. Yes, 

National will be mailing renewal notices the week of the Sept 15th and 

even if you paid already for 2018, you may get this notice. They begin 

printing them in April.  

There are several ways to pay your dues: pay over the phone ï call 

National direct @ (317) 569-4536 Mon ï Fri 7am to 3:30pm. You can pay 

by debit or credit card (speaking to a real person)! OR you can pay online 

with a credit card by visiting the National website 

(www.ALAforVeterans.org), go to ñMembers Onlyò tab and create a log 

in ID if you do not already have one. OR you can leave your payment at 

the Post in one of the BLUE Dues boxes, marked to my attention OR you 

can mail to my home address:  Sam Catura @ 4660 N 69th St Milwaukee, 

WI 53218 

SR Dues (18 yrs. and older) $22.00   and JR Dues (under the age of 18) 

$3.50 

Our new goal for 2018 is 540 and we have just over 100 members paid as 

of this writing. Congratulations to the August ñEarly Birdò Diane 

Steckmann who won a check for $10 (almost İ of her dues).  Will you be 

the September winnerééyou need to pay your dues soon to be included 

in the drawing. J 

Due to other issues I feel need to be addressed at this time, I will list the 7 

year continuous members in the newsletter next month. Our lists of 

members are getting longer and that means we are making great strides to 

keep them involved and active in our Unit and other Legion Family 

activities. Speaking of which; I would invite one and all to attend and 

assist in several BIG events in September.  

protecting and defending our freedoms.  
 

Please remember the following Members in your thoughts 

and prayers: 

 

Gloria Smith, Joan Felski, Al Kolsch (Husband of Marion), 

Janese Backet, Vivian Schmidt, Pat Gordon (Husband of 

Joleen), Claire Decker, Kathy McCarthy, Jan Waldren  

 

Cards were sent 

Sympathy Card was sent to Wally Engel for the loss of his wife, 

Marge, our dear friend, and member.  

Alexandra Dortzbach from Brookfield 

Academy related her experience attending 

Badger Girls State at the August Auxiliary 

meeting.  Other attendees include Abigail 

Schloesser,  also from Brookfield Academy; 

Kathryn Smith, Brookfield Central; Julia 

Campbell and Julia Hall, Whitefish Bay High 

School. 

Auxiliary Election 

The slate presented to fill the vacant position of 1st Vice President 

is Joan Felski.  Jennifer Michaels has been nominated from the 

floor.  Additional nominations from the floor will be accepted at 

the September 19 meeting. 

Nominating Committee: Carol Lers, Marion Kolsch & Diane 

Larson 

mailto:acatura@fmgllc.com
http://www.ALAforVeterans.org
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Greetings from the Squadron Commander 
By Leigh Rainer, 262-549-1939 

 

ñGreetings and salutationsò to all from the Grand Puba of the 

S.A.L. 

After a good summer break, our next S.A.L. meeting is 

September 5th.  

óThe other day I went to my doctor for a check-up and he told 

me to take off my shirt and then stick my tongue out the window. 

I asked him ñWhat will that do?ò He said ñnothingò, Iôm still 

mad at my neighbor.ô 

We are the ñSons of the American Legion,ò a team you can 

depend on. 

God bless our veterans, our military, and the United States of 

America. 

 

Leigh  

SONS  

OF THE  

AMERICAN LEGION  
 

OFFICERS DIRECTORY 

 
Commander     Leigh Rainer     262-549-1939 
Vice Cmdr.     John Mahoney     414-750-7872 
Adjutant/Chaplain  Brad Catura      262-617-2749 
Finance Officer   Mike Pook      414-467-6544 
Judge Advocate   Rick D Steinberg     262-784-2511 
S.A.L. Advisor    Mike Daigle      414-817-2153 
ALA Advisor    Sam Catura      414-418-0289 
Bar Comm. Rep.   Leigh Rainer     262-549-1939 
House Comm. Rep.  Ricky Robinson    508-566-3195 

CALLING ALL FASHIONESTAS 

THE AUXILIARY ANNUAL FASHION SHOW  

 SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 2017 

                   IõM LOOKING FOR MODELS. 

          OUR FASHIONS ARE FROM C J BANKS & CHRISTOPHER BANKS. 

          BROOKFIELD SQUARE LOCATION. 

                           IõM LOOKING FOR PETITE AND PLUS SIZE WOMEN. 

INTERESTED PLEASE CONTACT CHRIS CANNON 414-581-0069 

OR CCANNON@AMERITECH.NET 

My Two Cents... 
By Mike Pook, Squadron 449 Finance Officer, 

414-467-6544    

 

The S.A.L. is made up of boys and men of all 

ages who are male descendants of veterans. Sons 

have always assisted Legionnaires with Legion 

Family programs. Just as the Legion determines the extent of its 

service to the community, state and nation, the squadron is 

permitted flexibility in planning programs and activities to meet 

our needs. Perhaps most importantly we teach the fundamentals of 

good citizenship as we assist in caring for veterans and their 

families. There are many men who are members of both The 

American Legion and the Sons of The American Legion.   

The Sons call their group a Squadron. Squadron 449 members are 

not in charge of Post operations and other Post business decisions 

as that is truly Legion business. What this means is the Sons are 

able to focus their efforts and their fund raising efforts to support 

Notice to all Post 449 Members: 

Subject: Monday Night Sign-in 

 

As of the 21st of August we will again have the Monday Night sign-in for 

$5.00. You can, as of now, go in and pay your Five dollars and sign in for 

this drawing at 7:00PM on Mondays. 

The procedure will be the same as our Saturday afternoon drawing, 

whereas the bartenders will conduct the drawing by having someone in 

attendance pull the chip and they will announce the winner. 

The rules remain the same as before, with a cutoff of 5:00PM on Monday 

for signing in, and for the person not in attendance and signed in to only 

get half the pot etc. 

Tacos will be served as usual. 

We would like to thank Mick and his family and Mike and Chris and all 

who have been involved very much for their dedication and willingness to 

help our post raise money for our mission. 

 

 Alex W. Kolander                                                    

 Commander, American Legion Post 449 

NOVEMBER 18, 2017 SATURDAY 

Luncheon served at 12pm 

Salad , Garlic bread 

Chicken Parmesan, Mostaccioli    Prepared by Aliotos 

Spumoni ice cream 

Lunch at $25.00 per plate. 

Please send check to Chris Ertl @ 12026 W Florist Ave Milwau-

kee Wi 53225. Before November 4th.  Make check out to ALA 

449 

Tables of 6.   

When sending in your reservation and want to sit with your 

friends please make sure you include their names. 



 

Come Gamble with Us  
September 7th, 2017 

Bus Trip  

FROM   Post 449   

TO    Four Winds Casino, New Buffalo, MI                                                                                           

Bus Leaves at 8:00 am Sharp!  

Returns Approx. 8:30 pm. Approximately 2 pick up points                                                                      

Cost $42.00 (Non Refundable) 

Payment Required to Hold Reservation 

Includes $10.00 Lunch Voucher  & 

 $15.00 Towards Gambling 

Drinks, Snacks and FUN on the Bus! 

Contact Joan Felski at (414) 418-5816 

Seating is Limited! 
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the Legion programs and not how to pay the bills. Squadron 

members can directly help the Veterans, like at HOPTEL or 

give away Josh Dogs to the kids of our deploying soldiers. At 

the 2016 State Convention, Squadron 449 was recognized for 

having the 3rd best program in the State of Wisconsin. Squadron 

members volunteer on a regular basis to assist the Legion in the 

operation of the Post and help out at the various events. Another 

example of volunteerism is directly helping with the planning 

POW/MIA Silent March held on September 16. The backbone 

to any organization is the Volunteer.   

The Squadron meets on the first Tuesday of every month at 7 

pm. We have several events coming up this year that we are in 

need of volunteers and your special talents. Please come to our 

meetings and plan to socialize afterwards so we can get to know 

who you are. When you get more involved, you meet new 

people and have fun while working towards our common goals. 

We welcome new members and your ideas. So what are you 

waiting for?  

Prize winners at the Josh Dog Mini Golf Contest held on Aug 1.  

Longest ball rolling into the hole in one stroke ï Mike  

Best U-Turn ï John 

Obstacle hole in one ï Carol 

The Bogey Man ï Leigh 

Several times during the year, the SAL goes on outings and all 

are welcome to attend.  

Oct 28, SAL sponsored Halloween Costume Contest during 

Saturday Night Music. 

Mike 
3rd Annual 

Oktoberfest ,  
 

NEW DATE:  OCTOBER 29th 
2017 

11:30-1600 
German music, German Beer, 
German Shots 
German Costume contest 
($100.00 winner)  
150lb Piggy    (Spannferkel)  

Rick D. Steinberg, J.D. 

www.rsteinberglawyer.com 

S.A.L. Adjutants Corner, Brad Catura  

Greetings fellow squadron members from your 

Adjutant. It is now mid August as I write this 

article, which means that just under a month ago, 

I was at our state convention in Appleton, WI 

where I am pleased to tell you we received our 

"100% squadron" award. Given to any squadron 

that met at least 100% of their goal (ours was 214). We also won 

awards in 6 other categories, thanks to YOUR help. Even if you 

never attended a single squadron meeting, you helped. How, you 

ask? By paying your dues early! Yes, it is now that time of year 

that our 2018 squadron dues are due. Part of your dues goes to 

fund the many programs that we support. Like the Josh Dog 

program, where the children of deploying service men and women 

are given a GI Josh Dog at the deployment ceremony. Another is 

the Child Welfare Fund - money that is given out to 30 different 

charities nationwide that help our youth in various ways. 

 

Now, like I said earlier, part of your dues help pay for these 

programs, along with our fund-raisers. However, if you'd like to 

contribute more, we would be most grateful. Please contact myself 

via email (not by phone please) if you are interested in helping 

further. My email is: BCatura@wi.rr.com. As for your dues, they 

stay the same this year: 1 year for $15.00 or our special of 2 years 

for $25.00. Please consider the 2 year option. It allows you a $5.00 

savings over the year to year, and it saves us money on renewal 

notices. When you do pay your dues, either mail them to me at: 

Brad Catura, 4660 N. 69th St. Milwaukee, WI 53218. Or please 

put them in the blue wooden boxes found at both the front and rear 

bar entrance to the Post. Giving it the bartender will delay 

processing as I do not have a key to the office where they put it. 

Our next meeting is Tuesday, September 5th at 7:00 PM. You are 

all invited! I hope to see you there! 

 

Exercise Daily - Walk with God! 

mailto:BCatura@wi.rr.com


 
 

POST 449 PROUDLY PRESENTS  
JOYCE BEVAN  on the piano        EVERY FRIDAY NIGHT      4:30 TO   6:30  (No Cover)  

FRIDAY LOUNGE MUSIC 6:30 - 10:00 ( No Cover)  
  

      

Join us on NYE to ring the New Year in with our favorite 

hometown band, The Ricochettes for a night of amazing 

music and a special midnight toast! The show starts at 

8:30 pm. but not the festivities. Stay tuned  for our New 

Year's Eve promotions. The Packer's play at noon on 

December 31. Join us for a night of music and dancingï 

party hats welcome! 

 

Public welcome, No Carry-Inôs!   Spend your 1st Thursday with Bobby Way, 5:30-9 pm. Enjoy great music over dinner. Sept 7, Oct 5, Nov 2, Dec 7  
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Sep BAND Oct Band 

9/1  Tomm Lehnigk 10/6  ROGER bOLL 

9/4  Our House Noonñ4  10/7  Our House 

9/8  Frankie Donn 10/13  Bobby Way 

9/9  The Starlites 10/14  Hat Trick 

9/15  Vern &The Originals 10/20  Dean Richards 

9/16  Falcons 10/21  Ricochettes 

9/22  Chris Vesche 10/27  Frankie Donn 

9/23  Ricochettes 10/28  Larry Lynne 

9/29  Indigo Dog   

9/30  Larry Lynne   

Wellness & Metaphysical Fair  
At American Legion Post 449  

3245 N. 124th St. (inside American Legion Post 449)  

Brookfield, WI 53005  

262-781-0488  

September 17, 2017 11 a.m. to 4 p.m.  

" Free Admission"  

We welcome the community to come and experience a day of 

Healing and Enlightenment! We offer Ascen-sion, Sound and Reiki 

Healing sessions. We have the Best Readers in the Midwest!  

Vendors with one of a kind items for your overall Body, Mind and 

Spirit!  

For more information, see spiritualenlightenment.me Events page  

Teri Lynne Candy / Nut Fundraiser 

Greetings to all.   

I hope that your summer is going great. 

 

At the last two General Meetings and the July 4th Festivities at the Legion, 

samples were given out of the products from this company.  The 

comments that I have received have been good with the product. 

 

October 1st through October 31st, we will be doing a fund raiser with this 

company. There will be packaged samples for you to see how the product 

is packaged.  

I will be scheduling times that orders will be taken, payment will be due at 

the time of the order.  Once I place the order, it will be 2 weeks and you 

will be called to pick it up at the legion, and times for pick up. 

If anyone would like to help, it would be appreciated. 

If you would like to take a catalog to work and sell it there, I will get you 

one along with the price list.  I know that a few people where I work are 

interested in the product.   

A current catalog with the price list will be in the front lobby within the 

next couple of weeks. 

It will also be on our website for you to review. 

I will be working on the website at Teri Lynne so that at any time you 

would like to order directly from them and have it shipped to your house, 

a company, family member, etc., you can do so.  We will receive a check 

FRIDAY NIGHT MUSIC 

Thank God Its Friday at Post 449 means a Fish Fry and Music. The fall 

music line up starts off with all the old time musicians and slowly changes 

to more of a rock n roll and Nostalgia music that the Vietnam Veteran 

grew up and listened to. Before your start your evening of music and 

dancing, plan to come early and support the Postôs Fish Fry.   

 On September 15, the Post will kick off the Oktoberfest season with one 

of our long time members. Vern use to play at the Elm Grove Post and we 

are happy to include Vern & The Originals in the fall line up.  Then the 

following week, Squadron 449ôs former 1st Vice Commander, Chris 

Vecshe continues with his style of Polka and good time music. Mark your 

calendar for Sunday October 29 with food, raffles and music from Chris.  

 The market for music is always changing. Just as the greatest generation 

and Korean War Veterans are vanishing, The Post must attract new people 

and more members to patronize the bar, to help pay our bills. This is why, 

you may notice unfamiliar names in the Friday night line up. However, 

long time musicians will still be appearing on a month basis.  Please invite 

your friend out to join you for the evening of music, dance and Fish Fry. 

from them at the end of the month for the product that was ordered 

(difference on cost of product and what we are selling it for). The Teri 

Lynne website information will be in the October newsletter, information 

signs in the halls, and with the catalog in the entrance way. 

 

Thank you to Chris Cannon for the picture of the legion and putting this 

on the 449th website in the future.  If you have any questions, you can call 

me after 5 during the week on my cell phone 262-617-3817, or e-mail me 

at Mustapich@hotmail.com.  Please put fund raiser or Teri Lynne in the 

subject line.  I will get back to you.  Or any of the Planning Committee 

can help also.  

There will be packaged samples for you to see. 

 

Note:  Trail mix is available at the Bar for $10.00.  This is a one pound 

bag.  Comments about the sizes of the cashews in this mix are great. 

 

Thank you for your support and God Bless you all. 

mailto:Mustapich@hotmail.com


 

$  MONDAY MONEY MADNESS  $ 
Mark your calendarsðtell everyone!  

 

American Legion Post 449 
3245 N. 124th St., Brookfield 

 
Sign In Drawing at 7:00 pm 

 

TACOS Served By The Legion Family And 

Volunteers  

Support Your Post!  

 
ǒǒǒǒǒPublic Welcomeǒǒǒǒǒ 

Drink Carry Ins Not Allowed   

ʽʽʽʽʽPublic Welcomeʽʽʽʽʽ 

 

 
 

Live Entertainment   4:30-10:00 p.m. 
American Legion Post 449 

3245 N. 124th St., Brookfield, WI 

Superb Meal Prepared & Served 

By 
The Legion Family 

Serving From 11:30 - 3:30 & 4:30 - 8:00 
Cod ǅ Perch ǅ Shrimp 

Carry Outs Available ǒ Drink Carry Ins Not Allowed  
 

Call  262-781-0488 Option 3 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
At 

American Legion Post 449 
3245 N. 124th St., Brookfield 

 
Cooking by Legion family volunteers. 

Brats, Hot Dogs, Burgers as prepared by Alex  
with Sides & Dessert.  

This is a Fund Raiser For The Post  
Minimum $5.00 donation 

 
Public Welcome!!!!!  

CudworthʷStenzʷGriesellʷSmith   
American Legion Post 449 

3245 N. 124th St., Brookfield 

 Banquet Hall Rental 

For 

Club Meetings ǅ Retirements 

Award Dinners ǅWeddings ǅAnniversaries 

Birthdays ǅ Graduation & Holiday Parties 

Accommodations For 20-200 . . On-Site Catering 

Full Service Bar . . Affordable Pricing 

For Reservations Contact Jennifer Michaels  

262-444-2245 
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THE LEGION FAMILY VOLUNTEERS 

~ SAVE THE DATE ~  

Enjoy an afternoon of Patsy Cline  

 
as Jan T presents 

 Country Classics Memories  

Sunday - November 5, 2017 - 2:00 pm  

 

Post 449 Memorial Building  

 
Cash Bar - Noon to 5:00 pm 

 
$8.00 Advanced Reservations 

Reservation Deadline - October 27, 2017 

Send Checks to:  Walter Gerke 4955 S Imperial Ave Greenfield WI 

53220  

SHEEPSHEAD TOURNAMENT REGISTRATION 

Who: Adults of all ages 

What:  Sheepshead tourney with door prizes, raffles, food 
and drinks, 3 rounds of 15 hands, entry fee $20.00 

Where: American Legion Post 449 

When:  Sunday, Oct. 8th, 11:00 AM 

Contact: John F. Winter P) 414 520 1144 

Name:___________________  Phone:_______________ 

Address:________________________________________ 

Make checks payable to American Legion Post 449 & mail to: John Winter 

2857 N 83rd St, Milwaukee ,WI 53222 ($25 after 10/1)Feeõs enclosed:__ 



 

 The Appliance Doctor  

          Jeff  Kolsch   

                        Owner 

     Fast Reliable Repair on all 

                Major Appliances 

                            Call 414-419-3686 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Maintenance ð New Installations 

Paulõs Overhead Door Service 
Post Member 

(414) 640-6303 
                        Industrial  

                                Commercial  

                                                Residential 

Auto-Business-Farm-Life-Annuities.  Post Member. 
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     ELMER ZIMMERMAN AND SON PAINTING                                                                                                                   
  Custom Color Mixing    

  

 

  
 

 
Insured           Elmer (262) 781-2488 
Interior & Exterior      Scott  (262) 789-1309 

POST MEMBER 

CǳƴŜǊŀƭ IƻƳŜǎ ϧ 
/ǊŜƳŀǝƻƴ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ 

 
мплтр ²Ŝǎǘ bƻǊǘƘ !ǾŜƴǳŜ 
.ǊƻƻƪŬŜƭŘΣ ²ƛǎŎƻƴǎƛƴ роллр 
tƘƻƴŜ нсн-тун-роол 
CŀȄ нсн-тул-олпп 

 
ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘǳǎϪōŜŎƪŜǊǊƛǧŜǊΦŎƻƳ 
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SEPTEMBER 2017 
Sun Mon Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 

1  Lunch 11:30 
Cook In 5-:00-8:30 
Open Jam 6:30 
VFW Mtg 7:00 

2  Lunch 11:30 
Live Music 4:30-10 
Fish Fry 4:30-8:30 

3 Childrens Xmas 
Party 10:30 
Lunch 11:30 
Drawing 2:00  
Live Music 7:30 

 

3 
closed 
 

4Open 1:00 
Dinner 5:00-8:00 
Drawing 7:00 

5 SAL meeting 
7:00 
 

6 Open 11:30 
 

7 Cook In 5-:00-8:30 
 

8 Lunch 11:30 
Live Music 4:30-10 
Fish Fry 4:30-8:00 
 

9 Lunch 11:30 
Drawing 2:00 
Auxiliary Red/White/
Blue sign-in and 
lunch 

10 
Open 11:30�² 10:00  
 

11 open 1:00 
Dinner 5:00-8:00 
Drawing 7:00 
One More Time Band  
1:30�² 3:30 

12  Exec Mtg 1:00  
 

13 Open 11:30 
 

14 Cook In 5-:00-
8:30 

15 Lunch 11:30 
Live Music 4:30-10 
Fish Fry 4:30-8:00 
Articles by 5 

16  
0900 Silent March 
Breakfast Bonanza 
11:30-3:00 

17 
Open 11:30-10:00  
 

18 Open 1:00 
Dinner 5:00-8:00 
Drawing 7:00 

19 Aux meeting 
7:00 pm 

20 Open 11:30 
Waukesha  County 
Joint Meeting in 
Hartland 

21 Cook In 5-:00-
8:30 
 
 

22 Lunch 11:30 
Live Music 4:30-10 
Fish Fry 4:30-8:00 

23  Lunch11:30 
Drawing 2:00 
ALA in the know 
(Auxiliary) 

24 
Open 11:30-10:00 
 
 
 

25 Open 1:00 
Dinner 5:00-8:00 
Drawing 7:00 
 
 

26 Gen meeting 
6:00 pm 

27 Open 11:30 
 
 

28 Cook In 5-:00-
8:30 
 
 
 

29 Lunch 11:30 
Live Music 4:30-10 
Fish Fry 4:30-8:00 

30 Lunch 11:30 
Drawing 2:00 

     
 

1 Lunch 11:30 
Live Music 4:30-10 
Fish Fry 4:30-8:00 

2 Lunch 11:30 
Drawing 2:00 
 
 


